              FRIENDS OF HAW RIDGE – JAN. 11 2007 MEETING minutes

Special Guest - Jim Dyer, 25 year veteran and Battalion Captain of Oak Ridge Fire Department, was invited to speak.  He is also responsible for EMS.  Capt. Dyer said his department averages ten to fifteen rescues at Haw Ridge per year, with most occurring earlier in the season and by inexperienced bikers riding alone.  These rescues are labor intensive, requiring no less than seven firefighters, which puts a tremendous drain on Oak Ridge emergency services.  He said riding alone and just carrying a cell phone is not a good rescue plan - when you dial 911, you might get Knox County EMS (depending on where you are in the park).   Also, their main focus is hauling the injured rider out – not the bike (a good reason to always ride with someone).  As for the numbered posts scattered throughout the park, he said his department uses them to locate injured bikers.  If you get hurt, try to find the nearest post (yet another good reason to ride with someone).  They can find you quicker using the post number as opposed to the trail name.  He offered these tips for all park users:   

Tell someone where you’re going and when you’ll be back.
Don’t ride alone.



Always wear a helmet.



Carry fluids, no matter what. 

Carry a flashlight.           



Pay attention to the weather, esp. in the summer.



Stop for horses – you could spook the horse and throw the rider.



If you require emergency help, try to located the nearest numbered post. 



Stay put if you’re injured – don’t wander off the trail.

The trail maps will be updated with the above tips, an explanation of the numbered posts, and the Oak Ridge Police Department phone number 425-4339 (it was also suggested we put the Police Dept. phone number on the posts).  The FOHR website will also be updated. Lois will make recommendations to Josh Collins to see if the City will issue signage with information to be put at the trailhead and kiosk.  

New Trail – Jon Magnuson, of Harper’s Bike Shop, proposed a new trail that would utilize more of the park’s terrain and topography.  This new trail would tie Crim Trail and K2, following the contour, and would be approximately ¾ mile long.  Jon said it’s not a fall line trail and is sustainable. He has already raked the proposed trail.  Before the trail is cut in, Tom Dunigan needs to walk it.  He’ll then need to talk to Josh Collins and get his approval.  Monte Jones will contact Tom.  

Appalachian Voice - Haw Ridge was named among the newspaper’s Top 10 Best Bike Trails.
Portapotty – Lois will talk to Josh Collins about FOHR putting in a concrete pad for a portapotty.  Boyd and Kathy Evans have pictures and drawings of a portapotty project their son was working on.  Signage could be put on the structure with major donors names/logos.  

Melton Lake Phase IV – have a copy of propose route here for anyone who wants to look at it.  Via Kahla Gentry, one of the City’s Planners, Josh is planning to have the contract between TDOT and the City for Melton Lake Phase IV on the January 22nd City Council agenda. This will allow the City to   request approval from TDOT to proceed with the preliminary design. The environmental assessment is already in process. Due to additional rules and requirements from TDOT, Josh does not expect construction to begin until the summer of 2008.   Kahla  said TDOT has multiplied the hurdles (number of stages of "notices to proceed") to jump through for greenways projects.  
Treasurer’s report/non-profit status -- The unaudited bank balance is $5,039.26.  Joanne thinks we owe Ed Shultz a filing fee for the 2006 report. 
Ed Schultz reported that he recently mailed in our annual report to the secretary of state, so we will be in compliance soon and remain a corporation.  Ed also noted that he still needs to work on the final determination with the IRS that FOHR is a tax exempt organization.  Ed said he will get to that soon and I will keep FOHR informed.  

Trail Erosion – Mark Patterson cited erosion, wear and tear on trail right off the entrance bridge.  He said some places have gotten vary narrow.  Steve White will look at the trail and make recommendations.
Other announcements – The Smoky Mountains Hiking Club will be sponsoring a hike at Haw Ridge
on Sunday, January 21. The hike will begin at 9AM and will cover the West Shore, Twister and Lake trails. All are welcome. For more information see www.smhclub.org
Goals for 2007 –     Bench in new trail to K2



    Add more mulch/bark at the picnic tables

   
                  Update maps – Lois Martin, Tom Dunigan, and Kevin Trent
                                 Repair damage to field from the 12 Hour Race

                                 Reward volunteers

    Update FOHR logo/look – Jimi Flynt, Wally Judy, and Jon  Magnuson                        
Furture 2007 Meetings – April 12, July 12, and October 11

